
HB 1530 -- VEHICLE SAFETY INSPECTIONS

SPONSOR: Buchheit-Courtway

This bill provides that safety inspections required by law may be
made by employees of a licensed new or used motor vehicle dealer
for motor vehicles having fewer than 50,000 miles, for the three-
year period following the motor vehicle's model year of
manufacture, and the same fee will be collected as for an
inspection station.

The bill also requires that a seller must provide a buyer with a
safety inspection obtained not more than sixty days before a sale,
and the buyer must include the inspection form when applying for
registration of the vehicle. This inspection is not required on a
vehicle having fewer than 50,000 miles, for the three-year period
following the motor vehicle's model year of manufacture.


